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A NOTE 
FROM THE 
EXECUTIVE 
DIRECTOR

Bishop Talmadge Gardner
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‘Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the 
Lord Jesus Christ.’

MR. DAVID ROBERSON HONORED AS THE 
RECIPIENT OF THE 2019 NORTH CAROLINA 
CONFERENCE MOSES & GERALDINE KING MISSIONS 
AWARD 
On Sunday evening, August 4th, Mr. David Roberson 
was honored as the recipient of the 2019 North 
Carolina Conference Moses & Geraldine King missions 
award in the Global Outreach service of the North 
Carolina Conference.

The North Carolina Conference World Missions 
Ministries established the Moses and Geraldine King Missions Award in 2017 in memory of Moses 
King and in honor of his surviving spouse, Geraldine “Dean” King. “This award provides our pastors 
with a means through which they can pay tribute to a layperson of the local church who excels in 
supporting local and global outreach,” said NC Conference Missions Director and Assistant Conference 
Superintendent Rev. Doug Bartlett.

Moses King was a lifelong member of Goshen Pentecostal Holiness Church, now known as Goshen New 
Life Church, and was a staunch supporter of the IPHC World Missions efforts. The Moses and Dean King 
Family Gift and Endowment Fund through the IPH Foundation continue to provide benefit to various 
ministries throughout the IPHC, including World Missions Ministries.

The criteria for determining a worthy candidate for the King Missions Award include being a person of 
humility; one who is sacrificial; one who practices excellent stewardship; who supports the local church; 
who is a pastor’s friend; a self-motivator; a team leader; and a hands-on participant. These criteria were 
developed with direct input from Moses’ surviving spouse, Dean, and grandson, Scott King.

Dr. Ryan Jackson, lead pastor of The Capital Church in Garner, NC, nominated the 2019 recipient, David 
Roberson. Pastor Jackson explained, “During the 10 years I have pastored The Capital Church, I have 
personally witnessed David’s amazing and sacrificial generosity to the Lord and His work—especially to 
the work of missions. Time and time again, I have seen him go above and beyond to give to missions in 
ways that most people do not even consider. I know that he has given to the point that many comforts 
and luxuries usually enjoyed by people of his means have been totally liquidated for the sake of the 
Kingdom of God. Most people have no idea how much David and Mary, his wife, give to the cause of 
missions because they continually do so in ways that deflect all attention from their involvement, thereby 
embodying the spirit of Christlike humility that this award attempts to honor. Furthermore, he and 
his wife have been tremendously supportive of me as their pastor. I could not think of more deserving 
recipients of this honor.”

About receiving this award, Roberson says, “I am thankful for receiving this honor, especially in light of 
all that the Kings have done in contributing to World Missions. I am thankful to the Lord for providing 
me with the resources to be able to give. God has truly blessed me. Although I am grateful for it, I don’t 
need the recognition and to God be all the glory.” Roberson also attributed a visit to Turkey several years 
ago with Eurasia and Middle East Regional Director Bob Cave, as giving him a deep burden to contribute 
more to World Missions, especially after seeing the numerous mosques there. That scene served as a 
stark reminder to him of the multitudes around the world who need Jesus.
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Previous recipients of the King Missions Award include 2017 winner, 
Mrs. Sandra Wheeler, of Northwood Temple and 2018 winner, Mrs. 
JoAnn Pollard, of Tarboro First PH.

World Missions Ministries is honored by the fact that David serves as 
a member of our general WMM Council. Through his years of service, 
David has become a trusted confidant and friend. He is not only 
a generous person with his financial resources but also his time. I 
admire the fact that David is very involved in his local church, still sings 
in the choir, and currently serves as the chairman of the Emmanuel 
College Board of Trustees. His availability to the things of God makes 
David a consummate role model to many of us. David, we honor you 
and thank the Lord for you and Mary.

SEVENTH [7TH] QUADRENNIAL GENERAL CONFERENCE OF THE IPHC IN ZAMBIA, AFRICA
I was privileged to be invited by Bishop Chilumba Chrispin Zulu, national overseer of the PHC of Zambia, 
and Rev. Joe Delport, WMM regional director for Southern Africa, to serve as the presiding officer for the 
seventh Quadrennial General Conference of the PHC of Zambia, August 23-25, 2019 in Kabwe, Zambia. 
Rev. B.E. Underwood was the only other executive director of WMM to serve as the presiding officer in 
1995. General Superintendent James Leggett served as the presiding officer in 1999.

EXCERPT FROM THE ZAMBIA SEVENTH QUADRENNIAL GENERAL CONFERENCE PRINTED MINUTES 
“Mission work under the auspices of the Pentecostal Holiness Church began in Central Africa in 1950.  
Yearly visits were made into this area for some-time by missionaries living in South Africa.  In 1953, the 
first PHC missionary permanently located to Central Africa.

In 1956, the Central Africa conference was organized, covering what is now known as Zimbabwe, 
Zambia, and Malawi. It operated as such until early June 1966, when the Zimbabwe Conference was 
officially organized as a separate conference.

At the Quadrennial Conference in 1974, the churches in Malawi formed their own conference, thus 
leaving the Zambia conference as a separate entity. The Zambia Conference was then divided into 
three districts, namely: Southern District incorporating Eastern, Central, Southern, Western, and 
Lusaka Provinces; Copperbelt District incorporating Copperbelt, Part Central, and North-Western 
Province; and Northern District incorporating Luapula and Northern Provinces.

In 1989, the Zambia Conference was divided into three Conferences (the Districts were elevated to 
Conferences as there had been a fair share of growth in membership): the Copperbelt Conference, 
the Northern/Luapula Conference, and the Southern Conference. This brought the Zambia General 
Conference into being.

In 1996, as work progressed rapidly in the Eastern province of the Southern Conference, it was 
decided that the Eastern Conference would be created from the Southern Conference.

In 1999, Northern/Luapula Conference was divided to create two Conferences: Northern and Luapula 
Conferences. 

With the work expanding in the Northwestern district of the Copperbelt, in 2003, it was felt that 
North Western District of the Copperbelt Conference be elevated to Conference status. We now have 
six conferences in Zambia, namely: Southern, Copperbelt, Eastern, Luapula, Northern, and North 
Western.”

Presiding Bishop Zulu reported that the PHC in Zambia currently has 107,356 members, in 817 churches, 
and six Conferences.

The 200 plus delegates approved/amended 15 Committee Reports. I have never handled as many 
‘amendments to the amendment’ as I did over the course of the three-day General Conference. The 
spirited debate was enjoyable!

The 45 delegates of the electoral college for the General Conference Executive Board were composed of 
all ‘General Conference Board Members, outgoing General Conference Executive Board Members, and 
former National and Conference Overseers.’ 

David & Mary accepting their 
Award
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Nominations for all elections were by ‘secret ballot.’ Bishop Chilumba 
Chrispin Zulu was re-elected to serve as the national overseer; Bishop 
Lemmy Chilekwa, assistant national overseer; Bishop Fredrick Maseko 
Phiri, general secretary; Bishop Casius Tembo, general treasurer; 
Bishop Festus Mwila Muselepete, member at large; Bishop Charles 
Mapulanga, member at large; and Bishop Simyanga, member at 
large.

I am always honored to travel and serve with Rev. Joe Delport. He is 
a phenomenal missionary that is dearly loved by those who he and 
Maggie serve in the Southern Region of Africa.

I was privileged beyond measure to serve this part of our faith family. 
Thank you, Presiding Bishop Zulu and Rev. Delport, for affording me 
this once in a lifetime opportunity.       

25TH PENTECOSTAL WORLD CONFERENCE [PWC], CALGARY, 
CANADA
I left Johannesburg, South Africa, and flew directly to Calgary, Canada, 
to attend the Pentecostal World Conference, which was celebrating its 
25th global gathering in beautiful, Calgary, Canada, August 27-30, 2019.

In its Executive Committee meeting, IPHC General Superintendent 
Dr. Doug Beacham was elected to serve as the secretary of the 
PWC for the 2019-2022 term. Dr. Ryan Jackson, pastor of The Capital 
PHC served as a presenter in one of eight Affinity Group tracks 
titled, ‘Mission in the Western Context – The ‘New Apologetic.’” Rev. 
Max Barroso, director of The Awakening/regional director of South 
American for WMM and a member of the PWC World Missions 
Commission [WMC] Lead Team, served as a presenter in the 
“Millennial Leadership – The Current and Future Look of Evangelism 
and Discipleship” Affinity Group track. Both men represented the 
IPHC with distinction.

Prior to the PWC, the PWC World Missions Commission [WMC] held 
its annual meeting on August 25 and 26th. Representing IPHC WMM 
in this meeting were Rev. Max Barroso, director of The Awakening 

& regional director for South America/WMM and WMC Lead Team member; Dr. Moses Kumar, general 
superintendent of the PHC in South India; Rev. Joel Dibetsoe, national overseer of the PHC in South 
Africa; and Rev. Linwood Berry, regional director of The Mediterranean Region/WMM.

Bishop Gordon and Glenda McDonald, general superintendent of the PHC of Canada [PWC Advisory 
Committee member and a key member of the PWC planning committee], hosted a get together for 
all PHC of Canada and IPHC delegates attending the PWC. Joining this event [in addition to persons 
mentioned above] were General Superintendent Rev. Randy Carter, Pentecostal Free Will Baptist 
Church, Inc.; Bishop Stan Reynolds, conference superintendent of the Pacific Western Network Ministries 
and WMM Council member; Bishop Preston and Kathy Mathena, conference superintendent of the 
Appalachian Conference; Dr. Harold Hunter, director of IPHC Archives & Research Center; and IPHC 
affiliates, Bishop Jamir Carvalho and Bishop Elisiaros Dos Santos, Wesleyan Methodist Church of Brazil in 
addition to members of the PHC of Canada. It is always good to be with family. 

IN CONCLUSION
I am honored to serve you in this capacity.  Thank you for enabling us to be a ‘People of Promise’ in so 
many places that need Hope!

‘The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ be with you.’              
                                                                                                                                

PHC of Canada and IPHC 
delegates to the 25th Pentecostal 

World Conference, 
Calgary, Canada

Bishop Talmadge Gardner
Executive Director

Myself and Joe with the members 
of the General Conference 
Executive Board of Zambia 

[standing] and the members of 
the newly elected Men’s Ministries 

Board [seated].  



MEET 
THE
SALAZARS
During their 15 years of missionary 
service in Belgium, Mauricio and 
Lulu Salazar shared the gospel 
with tens of thousands of people 
and led hundreds to salvation. 
Additionally, they established two 
Coffee Houses in Brussels, built 
several cross-cultural international 
churches, founded and directed 
the Logos Bible School, and 
officially registered the IPHC in 
Belgium, which is now called 
Crosspoint. 
 
Their ministry continues now in 
France, where God has placed 
them. At this time, they are 
reaching out to a humanistic 
and lost society with less than 1% 
born again believers. They have 
worked in different areas of France 
through evangelistic art events, 
Bible Studies, personal evangelism, 
and intense prayer. Please pray for 
France and that God continues to 
open doors in the north and south 
so that significant groups and 
churches are planted.

ITINERATING
MISSIONARIES
Dan & Brenda Clowers

Yasinta Mrema
Ron & Phyllis Roy
Bonnie Clowers

Mauricio & Lulu Salazar
Jason & Catrina Bicket
David & Michelle Riley

TO LEARN ABOUT HAVING 
THESE MISSIONARIES COME 

TO YOUR HOME CHURCH, 
PLEASE CALL: (888)474-2966
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Sammy Rodriguez

WHILE THE 
CHURCH IS 

WAITING FOR 
JESUS TO COME 
BACK, JESUS IS 

WAITING FOR THE 
CHURCH TO STAND 

UP.



MINISTRY 
SPOTLIGHT

GLOBAL OUTREACH

IT IS ONLY HALFTIME

It is time to check the scoreboard. How much have you and your church given for the 
Global Outreach Offering this year? This annual collection truly reaches around the 
world, helping to provide resources for IPHC missionaries and national leaders serving 
in many countries. Churches are built, land is purchased, Bible schools are enhanced, 
training conferences are held, projects are completed; the list goes on and on. Many 
IPHC churches have been raising their funds for this offering since the beginning of 
the year. What does a glance at the scoreboard now reveal?  

If you are not satisfied with what the numbers show next to your name, take heart. IT 
IS ONLY HALFTIME. The game is not over. There is time for more work to be done! You 
have until the end of the year (December 31) to contribute to the 2019 GO Offering. If 
you have not yet given toward this important cause, there is still time to post a great 
score in the second half.

It is time for conference bishops to exhort their conference mission directors; it is time 
for those conference mission directors to encourage the pastors; and it is time for 
the pastors to rally their people to give. More than a ‘pep talk’ is needed. Our people 
need to be hearing stirring speeches from the pulpit about the urgency of the Great 
Commission. If you have not yet given your GO Offering, that zero next to your name 
can be replaced in the second half. And, if you have given, there is still time to add 
to your total. Thank you for making each moment count. Remember, IT IS ONLY 
HALFTIME.  
 
By Dr. Terry Tramel
Director, Global Outreach & 
Leadership Development
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BETHELGRAM SCHOOL

Bethelgram School has recently reopened 
after five years of its unfortunate closure. We 
were wondering whether or not children would 
come, and God surprised us with 55 kids who 
arrived for admission in the first two weeks 
after the reopening. These kids brought life to 
the campus again. 

The Lord has proven that He is alive and always 
fighting for those who do what is right. The 
leadership here is now fully convinced that 
God’s powerful hand is upon the tribe of the 
IPHC in India and that any force who tries to 
destroy it will be defeated. 

Now, the construction of a new boarding home 
will begin soon. We do not have enough words 
to thank God for His provision in this. We hope 
the boarding hall for 300 kids will be ready by 
this Christmas.

BY MICHAEL JOHN

MINISTRY IN THAILAND

We are grateful to God for the privilege to 
continue serving Him as missionaries here 
in Thailand. We returned to Thailand with 
thanksgiving in our hearts on May 24, after our 
six-month furlough in the United States. Upon 
arrival, we are already praising the Lord for five 
Buddhists who received the Lord Jesus Christ 
recently at our church in Don Muang, Bangkok 
in various Sunday services. Moreover, the 
number of members is increasing, including 
the children. We are praying and hoping to 
buy the property beside our church. If the Lord 
is leading you to be part of this vision, kindly 
send your donation to WMM project number 
74520P. This church is the first IPHC church in 
Thailand.

Please continue to pray with World Missions 
Ministries that more people around the world 
will hear the gospel, receive the gospel, and 
give their lives to Christ as they experience His 
love through the IPHC. 

BY ALBERT & JIEP GONZALES
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RECENT MINISTRY -
NEPAL

Chase Granstaff and I recently traveled to 
multiple locations in Nepal, holding four 
“inquiry meetings” with current and new 
pastors. The presence and power of God 
(especially in the prayer times) were evident 
and refreshing. We are excited about the 
young pastors who are joining our IPHC 
network. They are capable young men.

Judith, Kristina, and Marites held a ladies’ 
meeting in Kathmandu. Several pastors’ wives 
and lady pastors attended. The presence of 
the Holy Spirit was beautiful, and we were all 
encouraged. It requires tremendous strength 
and courage for a female to be in leadership in 
this culture.

Please join World Missions Ministries in joint 
prayers that both women and young men will 
continue to rise up in the power of the Holy 
Spirit around the world. 

BY DANNY WILLIAMS

KOMAY PHC
JHARKHAND
Traveling to Komay village for the dedication of 
the newly constructed church building taught 
us what Jesus meant when he said: “to the 
ends of the earth.” It tested our courage and 
driving skills, as there was hardly any road to 
drive on. After reaching Komay, my heart filled 
with gratitude for our IPHC church planters 
who walked for hours to reach the village 
almost a decade ago to share the love of Christ.

Right now, Pastor Matthias is leading this 
ministry and, through the last two years, 
the church has grown fast. As people began 
coming, Pastor Matthias realized their need 
for a building to worship in. At that time, the 
church in Komay Village began to pray for this 
need. When we started the Building Together 
project last January, it challenged Pastor 
Matthias, and he personally started raising 
funds for the new building. Slowly, the people 
of God started joining in. Now, here we are 
witnessing a miracle that is only possible when 
we walk in faith.

BY MICHAEL JOHN
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Terry Tramel

YOU’LL SEE HOW 
RICH YOU ARE 

WHEN YOU ADD 
UP EVERYTHING 
YOU HAVE THAT 

MONEY CAN’T BUY 
AND DEATH CAN’T 

TAKE AWAY.
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“ W H E N  T H E R E  I S 

N O  J U S T I C E ,  T H E 

G O S P E L  I S  S T I L L 

G O O D  N E W S . ”

 
B r y a n  N i x



STORIES 
FROM THE 

FIELD
REAGAN CASE
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Recently, Reagan Case, an On My Way participant with The Awakening, was able to visit and 
preach at a church in Uganda, Africa, which was built through the faith and generosity of her 
own grandfather. Below are the remarks she had upon return from her time there.

It is a building with a dirt floor, wooden framing, and metal sheets in Uganda, Africa. 
However, it is so much more than that to me. It is a place my grandfather once set foot in, 
and where he decided to plant a seed. It is a place built in memory of his late and beloved 
sister, Sue Price. It is a place where lives are being changed, and eternities are being found 
all because of my grandpa’s generous heart.

He planted a seed 19 years ago, and the harvest is still being reaped. As I stood before the 
congregation, I shared with them that my grandpa was the builder of the church, and their 
faces radiated with joy. They welcomed me and honored me with beautiful smiles and 
thankful hearts. As I made my way to an old wooden pew and sat down, I could not help but 
think about the many people that had sat in that same pew and experienced freedom and 
life change.

A man with a love for missions and a giving heart 
has affected people he has never met. I will never 
forget that day and how special that opportunity 
was to see the impact my grandpa has made by 
giving to missions. Missions has changed my life 
and given me opportunities that I could never 
imagine. I will always be amazed at how God 
brought me to the Sue Price Memorial Church.

In a village in Uganda, Africa, there is a place 
where people have a community to worship with 
and lift up the name of Jesus. There is a place 
of hope and security for the hurting and broken 
people of Uganda. May the Sue Price Memorial 
Church continue to be a light in the darkness, 
and may the generosity of Larry Case be known 
forever. 
  

Reagan Case & Veronika Jones at the Sue 
Price Memorial Church
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WHERE
ARE THEY

NOW?
CARL & CAMILLA STURKIE

During their time on the field from 1978 to 2012, Carl 
and Camilla Sturkie lived in Zambia, Kenya, Malawi, 
and South Africa. Additionally, while the two did not 
live there, they also served in Botswana. Overall, the 
Sturkies served on the World Missions field for 32 
years, and both of them still claim that missions is 
the call of God on their lives.

Upon return to the United States after retirement, 
Carl and Camilla made their home in Lexington, 
SC. In 2010, Carl was asked to go to Holmes Bible 
College to conduct the building program on the 
new campus, and he is still currently serving at the 
college. 

When asked if they had any advice for the up and coming generations of missionaries, 
the couple stated, “If He calls you, He will meet your needs.” This serves as a reminder of 
God’s faithfulness to those who are obedient to His call on their lives. 

Please join World Missions Ministries in our continual prayer for Carl and Camilla who, 
in retirement, are still fulfilling His purpose and mission on their lives by serving and 
sharing the good news of Jesus Christ.  

If you would like to send a card in honor of the Sturkies for their time of service, please 
direct all mail to 1860 Old Orangeburg Rd, Lexington, SC 29073. 

CARL & CAMILLA
STURKIE
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LOOK TO 
THE LORD 
AND HIS 
STRENGTH; 
SEEK HIS 
FACE ALWAYS.

1 CHRONICLES 16:11


